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The Sheraton Crystal City is one block 
from the Crystal City Metro Station.
FOR FURTHER INFORMATION: Margie 
Fehrenbach, Office of Pesticide 
Programs, Mail code 7501C, 
Environmental Protection Agency, 1200 
Pennsylvania Avenue, NW., 
Washington, DC 20460; telephone 
number: 703–308–4775; fax number: 
703–308–4776; e-mail address: 
Fehrenbach.Margie@epa.gov.
SUPPLEMENTARY INFORMATION: 

I. General Information 

A. Does this Action Apply to Me? 
This action is directed to the public 

in general; however, persons may be 
interested who work in agricultural 
settings or persons who are concerned 
about implementation of the Federal 
Insecticide, Fungicide, and Rodenticide 
Act (FIFRA); the Federal Food, Drug, 
and Cosmetic Act (FFDCA); and the 
amendments to both of these major 
pesticide laws by the Food Quality 
Protection Act (FQPA) of 1996. Since 
other entities may also be interested, the 
Agency has not attempted to describe all 
the specific entities that may be affected 
by this action. If you have any questions 
regarding the applicability of this action 
to a particular entity, consult the person 
listed under FOR FURTHER INFORMATION 
CONTACT. Potentially affected entities 
may include but are not limited to: 
Agricultural workers and farmers; 
pesticide industry and trade 
associations; environmental, consumer 
and farmworker groups; pesticide users 
and growers; pest consultants; State, 
local and Tribal governments; academia; 
public health organizations; food 
processors; and the public. If you have 
any questions regarding the 
applicability of this action to a 
particular entity, consult the person 
listed under FOR FURTHER INFORMATION 
CONTACT. 

B. How Can I Get Copies of this 
Document and Other Related 
Information? 

1. Docket. EPA has established an 
official public docket for this action 
under docket identification (ID) number 
OPP–2003–0252. The official public 
docket consists of the documents 
specifically referenced in this action, 
any public comments received, and 
other information related to this action. 
Although a part of the official docket, 
the public docket does not include 
Confidential Business Information (CBI) 
or other information whose disclosure is 
restricted by statute. The official public 
docket is the collection of materials that 
is available for public viewing at the 
Public Information and Records 

Integrity Branch (PIRIB), Rm. 119, 
Crystal Mall #2, 1921 Jefferson Davis 
Hwy., Arlington, VA. This docket 
facility is open from 8:30 a.m. to 4 p.m., 
Monday through Friday, excluding legal 
holidays. The docket telephone number 
is (703) 305–5805. 

2. Electronic access. You may access 
this Federal Register document 
electronically through the EPA Internet 
under the ‘‘Federal Register’’ listings at 
http://www.epa.gov/fedrgstr/. An 
agenda has been developed and is 
posted on EPA’s website at 
www.epa.gov/pesticides/ppdc. 

An electronic version of the public 
docket is available through EPA’s 
electronic public docket and comment 
system, EPA Dockets. You may use EPA 
Dockets at http://www.epa.gov/edocket/
to view public comments, access the 
index listing of the contents of the 
official public docket, and to access 
those documents in the public docket 
that are available electronically. 
Although not all docket materials may 
be available electronically, you may still 
access any of the publicly available 
docket materials through the docket 
facility identified in Unit I.B.1. Once in 
the system, select ‘‘search,’’ then key in 
the appropriate docket ID number. 

II. Background 

The PPDC is composed of 42 members 
appointed by EPA’s Deputy 
Administrator. Committee members 
were selected from a balanced group of 
participants from the following sectors: 
Pesticide user, grower and commodity 
groups; industry and trade associations; 
environmental/public interest and 
farmworker groups; Federal, State and 
Tribal governments; public health 
organizations; animal welfare; and 
academia. PPDC was established to 
provide a public forum to discuss a 
wide variety of pesticide regulatory 
development and reform initiatives, 
evolving public policy, program 
implementation issues, and science 
policy issues associated with evaluating 
and reducing risks from use of 
pesticides. PPDC’s Registration Review 
Work Group was recently established 
and is comprised of 22 members with 
balanced representation from the broad 
group of stakeholders. The Registration 
Review Work Group is Chaired by Jay 
Ellenberger, Acting Director, Field and 
External Affairs Division, Office of 
Pesticide Programs, and Betty 
Shackleford, Acting Director, Special 
Review and Reregistration Division, 
Office of Pesticide Programs. 

III. How Can I Request to Participate in 
this Meeting? 

This meeting will be open to the 
public. Opportunity will be provided for 
questions and comments by the public. 
Any person who wishes to file a written 
statement may do so before or after the 
meeting. These statements will become 
part of the permanent record and will be 
available for public inspection at the 
address listed under Unit I.B.1.

List of Subjects 

Environmental protection, 
Agriculture, Agricultural workers, 
Chemicals, Foods, Inert Ingredients, 
Pesticides, Pests, Registration, Risk 
assessment.

Dated: July 7, 2003. 
James Jones, 
Director, Office of Pesticide Programs.

[FR Doc. 03–17607 Filed 7–9–03; 8:45 am]
BILLING CODE 6560–50–S

ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION 
AGENCY 

[FRL–7527–1] 

Science Advisory Board; Air Toxics 
Research Strategy/Multi-Year Plan 
Review Panel; Notification of An 
Upcoming Public Meeting

AGENCY: Environmental Protection 
Agency (EPA).
ACTION: Notice.

SUMMARY: The EPA’s Science Advisory 
Board (SAB) is announcing a public 
meeting of the Air Toxics Research 
Strategy/Multi-Year Plan Review (Panel) 
to conduct a review of the Agency’s Air 
Toxics Research Strategy/Multi-Year 
Plan.

DATES: July 23–24, 2003—The public 
meeting for the SAB Panel will begin at 
9 am and adjourn no later than 5:30 pm 
(Eastern Time) each day. The meeting 
agenda and final charge questions will 
be posted on the SAB Web site http://
www.epa.gov/sab/agendas.htm one 
week before the meeting.
ADDRESSES: The public meeting of the 
Panel will be held at the U.S. 
Environmental Protection Agency 
(EPA), 109 T.W. Alexander Drive, 
Research Triangle Park, North Carolina 
27709. The room number is C111–C for 
July 23 and C111–B for July 24. For 
further information concerning the 
public meeting, please contact Dr. James 
Rowe, Designated Federal Officer (DFO) 
(see contact information below).
FOR FURTHER INFORMATION CONTACT: Any 
member of the public wishing further 
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information regarding the public 
meeting may contact Dr. James Rowe, 
Designated Federal Officer (DFO), U.S. 
EPA Science Advisory Board (1400A), 
1200 Pennsylvania Avenue, NW, 
Washington, DC 20460, telephone/voice 
mail: (202) 564–6488, Fax (202) 501–
0582, or via e-mail at 
rowe.james@epa.gov. Requests to 
present oral comments must be in 
writing (e-mail, fax or mail) and 
received by Dr. Rowe no later than noon 
Eastern Time on July 18, 2003. General 
information about the SAB can be found 
in the SAB Web site at http://
www.epa.gov/sab.
SUPPLEMENTARY INFORMATION: 

Summary: Pursuant to the Federal 
Advisory Committee Act, Public Law 
92–463, Notice is hereby given that the 
Panel will hold a public meeting to 
provide advice to the EPA on the 
Agency’s Air Toxics Research Strategy 
and associated implementation plan 
(Multi-Year Plan). The dates and times 
for the meeting are provided above. 

Background: Background on the Panel 
or the focus of the meeting described in 
this notice was provided in a Federal 
Register Notice published on April 30, 
2003 (68 FR 23132–23133). 

Availability of Meeting Materials: 
Copies of any available meeting 
materials, including a draft agenda, will 
be posted on the SAB Web site for this 
panel at: http://www.epa.gov/sab/
panels/atrsmyrprpanel.html 
approximately 10 days before the 
meeting. 

Providing Oral or Written Comments 
at SAB Meetings: It is the policy of the 
EPA Science Advisory Board to accept 
written public comments of any length, 
and to accommodate oral public 
comments whenever possible. The EPA 
Science Advisory Board expects that 
public statements presented at its 
meetings will not be repetitive of 
previously-submitted oral or written 
statements. Oral Comments: In general, 
each individual or group requesting an 
oral presentation at a face-to-face 
meeting will be limited to a total time 
of ten minutes (unless otherwise 
indicated). For teleconference meetings, 
opportunities for oral comment will 
usually be limited to no more than three 
minutes per speaker and no more than 
fifteen minutes total. Deadlines for 
getting on the public speaker list for a 
meeting are given above. Speakers 
should bring at least 35 copies of their 
comments and presentation slides for 
distribution to the reviewers and public 
at the meeting. Written Comments: 
Although the SAB accepts written 
comments until the date of the meeting 
(unless otherwise stated), written 

comments should be received in the 
SAB Staff Office at least one week prior 
to the meeting date so that the 
comments may be made available to the 
committee for their consideration. 
Comments should be supplied to Dr. 
Rowe at the address/contact information 
noted above in the following formats: 
one hard copy with original signature, 
and one electronic copy via e-mail 
(acceptable file format: Adobe Acrobat, 
WordPerfect, Word, or Rich Text files 
(in IBM–PC/Windows 95/98 format)). 
Those providing written comments and 
who attend the meeting are also asked 
to bring 35 copies of their comments for 
public distribution. 

Meeting Accommodations: 
Individuals requiring special 
accommodation to access the public 
meetings listed above, should contact 
Dr. Rowe at least five business days 
prior to the meeting so that appropriate 
arrangements can be made.

Dated: July 7, 2003. 
Vanessa T. Vu, 
Director, EPA Science Advisory Board Staff 
Office.
[FR Doc. 03–17606 Filed 7–9–03; 8:45 am] 
BILLING CODE 6560–50–P

FEDERAL COMMUNICATIONS 
COMMISSION 

[DA 03–2100] 

Bureau Mails Second Audit Letter and 
Notice of Cancellation to Certain 220–
222 MHz Licensees

AGENCY: Federal Communications 
Commission.
ACTION: Notice.

SUMMARY: In this document the Wireless 
Telecommunications Bureau (Bureau) 
announces it will mail its second audit 
letter and notice of cancellation to 
licensees that did not respond to the 
first inquiry. The audit involves certain 
site-specific licenses operating in three 
commercial radio services in the 220—
222 MHz band. Licensees must respond 
to the second audit letter and notice of 
cancellation electronically.
DATES: Responses are due by August 7, 
2003.
ADDRESSES: Federal Communications 
Commission, 445 12th Street, SW., TW–
A325, Washington, DC 20554.
FOR FURTHER INFORMATION CONTACT: 
Denise D. Walter, Commercial Wireless 
Division, at 202–418–0620.
SUPPLEMENTARY INFORMATION: This is a 
summary of the Federal 
Communications Commission’s Public 
Notice, DA 03–2100, released on June 

30, 2003. The full text of this document 
is available for inspection and copying 
during normal business hours in the 
Federal Communications Commission 
Reference Center, 445 12th Street, SW., 
Washington, DC 20554. The complete 
text may be purchased from the Federal 
Communications Commission’s copy 
contractor, Qualex International, 445 
12th Street, SW., Room CY–B402, 
Washington, DC 20554. The full text 
may also be downloaded at http://
wireless.fcc.gov. Alternative formats are 
available to persons with disabilities by 
contacting Brian Millin at (202) 418–
7426 or TTY (202) 418–7365 or at 
bmillin@fcc.gov. 

1. On July 8, 2003 the Wireless 
Telecommunications Bureau will mail 
its second audit letter and notice of 
cancellation to certain licensees 
operating in the 220–222 MHz band. 
The audit, which includes licenses in 
the QT, QD, and QO radio services, is 
being performed to determine the 
operational status of these licenses. The 
audit was announced on April 9, 2003 
and began on May 14, 2003. 

2. Each licensee to whom this second 
audit letter and notice of cancellation is 
being sent must respond and certify by 
August 7, 2003 that its authorized 
stations have not discontinued 
operations for one year or more. 

3. Audit letters are mailed to licensees 
at their address of record in the 
Universal Licensing System. If a 
licensee receives more than one audit 
letter, they must respond to each letter 
sent by the Commission in order to 
account for all of its call signs that are 
part of the audit. Licensees can use the 
Audit Search at http://wireless.fcc.gov/
licensing/audits/220 to determine if a 
particular call sign is part of the audit. 
If the Audit Search shows a letter was 
mailed, the licensee is required to 
respond to the audit even though the 
audit letter may not have been received. 
For instructions on how to proceed in 
this instance, licensees should call the 
Commission at 717–338–2888 or 888–
CALLFCC (888–225–5322) and select 
option 2. 

4. The process for responding to the 
audit is included in the second audit 
letter and notice of cancellation. A 
response is mandatory and must be 
submitted electronically by August 7, 
2003. Failure to provide a timely 
response to the second audit letter and 
notice of cancellation may result in the 
Commission presuming that the station 
has been non-operational for one year or 
more, and thus the license may be 
presumed to have automatically 
cancelled. Failure to provide a timely 
response may also result in enforcement 
action, including monetary forfeiture, 
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